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March 22, 2007  

 
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m. 

 
Board members present: Howard S. Jonas, D.O., Chairman; William Cove, D.O., 
Vice-Chair; Paul Donovan, D.O.; and Mary C. Mazzariello. Absent:  John Welch, 
Esq.  

 
OPR Staff Present: Carla Preston, Unit Administrator & Kara Shangraw, 
Administrative Assistant. 
 
Others:  John Peterson, DO. 
 

2. The Chair called for approval of the Minutes of the September 14th and November 
16th meetings.  Dr. Donovan made a motion, seconded by Dr. Cove, to approve 
the Minutes of the September 14, 2006 & November 16, 2006 meetings as 
presented. Motion passed unanimously.  

 
3. Hearings/Stipulations Review:             
 
4. Reports: 
 
5. Legislation/Rulemaking:   
 
6. Complaints/follow-up cases:  
 
 OS04-0306 – Report of Concluded Investigation. – The Board reviewed the 

Report of Concluded Investigation.  Based on the information provided, Ms. 
Mazzariello made a motion, seconded by Dr. Donovan, to accept the Investigative 
Team’s recommendation to conclude this matter without charges.  Motion passed.  
Dr. Cove, Investigating member, did not participate in the vote. 

 
 OS03-0207 – Report of Concluded Investigation. – The Board reviewed the 

Report of Concluded Investigation.  Based on the information provided, Dr. Cove 
made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mazzariello, to accept the Investigative Team’s 
recommendation to conclude this matter without charges.  Motion passed.  Dr. 
Donovan, Investigating member, did not participate in the vote. 

 
7. Applications/Discussion: 

 
The Board voted to approve the following applicants for licensure as Osteopathic 
Physicians pending receipt of missing documentation: 
 
Britta Denman    Scott Perrapato 
 
Michelle Sowden   Tina D’Amato  
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7. Applications/Discussion Continued: 

 
The Board voted to formally approve the following applicants for licensure as 
Osteopathic Physicians: 
 
Jennifer Lager 032-541  Vincent Luvera 032-542   
    
Jonathan Beach 032-543  Richard Weintraub 032-544 
 

8. Newsletter Topics: 
 
9. Correspondence: 

 
The Board reviewed and noted the miscellaneous correspondence. 
 

10.       Federation of State Medical Boards Correspondence:  
 

a. The Board reviewed the August, 06/January, 07 editions of “News Line.”  
The Board discussed the DEA requirement for 90 day prescriptions for 
pain management.  The Board fully supports the DEA’S recommendation.  
Ms. Preston will send a letter of support to the FSMB.  

  
b. The Board reviewed the March 7, 2007 e-mail from Deanne Dooley 

regarding the FSMB conference in May.  Dr. Jonas reiterated that it would 
be very informative and educational for someone to attend the meeting.  
Ms. Mazzariello stated that she would be willing to go.   

 
11. Other Business Introduced by the Board 
   
12.  Public Comment 
 
13. The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Kara Shangraw 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 


